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                MASS SCHEDULE 
      Rosary @ 8:35AM Monday – Friday 
MONDAY, MARCH 28 
 6:45 AM  Richard & Carol Varre/Fred & Janet Annis 
 9:00 AM  Elena DeVivo/Peg Ball    
TUESDAY, MARCH 29       
 6:45 AM   Marie Mangano/Mrs. Donald J. Ball       
 9:00 AM  30 DAY:  Lucille Grome/ 
                 Divine Mercy Group 
 WEDNESDAY, MARCH 30     
 6:45 AM  Dawn Pierce/Harry & Eileen Purdy 
 9:00 AM  Jane (Tiny) MacDowell/ 
                 Anita & Edward Salerno 
THURSDAY, MARCH 31   
 6:45 AM  Linda Conte/Aunt Annie  
 9:00 AM  Jane Flaherty/The Valls Family 
FRIDAY, APRIL 1      
 6:45 AM  Robert Rice/Ted & Rosemary Smith 
 9:00 AM  ANN: Adam Dec/Stella & Sherrill Dec 
 6:30 PM CHARISMATIC HEALING MASS  
SATURDAY, APRIL 2     
 8:00 AM  FIRST SATURDAY MASS LEAGUE 
 5:00 PM  ANN:  John McCulley/Lucille & Patricia 
SUNDAY, APRIL 3  
 7:30 AM   ANN:  Katherine Bonacci/Flory & Betsy 
 8:45 AM  ANN:  Ingoronata Ciaramello/   
                  Antonio Ciarmello 
10:30 AM ANN:  John West/Marie Brennan 
12:15 PM  ANN:  Theresa Pullano Towers/       
                  Victor & Kathy DiSerio 
 4:00 PM  Marie McMahon/Maureen & Tim 
 
 
READINGS – MARCH 27:    
First Reading:  Acts of the Apostles:  10:34a, 37-43 
Second Reading:  Colossians 3:1-4         
 Gospel: John 20:1-9 
 
 

LITURGY UPDATE 
April 2 & 3    

Msgr. Francis will preach April 2 & 3. 
 
 
WEEKLY OFFERING: 
Regular Collection March 19 & 20       $23,105.01 
Last Year                                                    $18,076.17 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA & HOLY FAMILY 
LIKE us on Facebook: 
Facebook.com/HolyFamilyChurchSyracuse 
FOLLOW US ON TWITTER:  @HolyFamSyr 

                  PASTOR’S NOTES 
Dear Friends, 
 On behalf of the priests, deacon, religious sisters, and our 
parish staff, I would like to wish all of you a Happy, Holy 
Easter!  The psalm for Easter Sunday reminds us as we 
celebrate our Lord's resurrection, "This is the day the Lord 
has made, let us rejoice and be glad!"  I hope this Easter 
Sunday and everyday of the Easter Season is an opportunity 
for us to thank God for the fact that Jesus conquered death 
through the resurrection so that all of us could be with Him 
forever!  As we celebrate with family, friends, and loved 
ones, let's remember all of those who have died and ask 
God to allow them to experience the fullness of resurrected 
life!   
 On another note, I ask for your prayers as I head out on 
Easter Monday morning for my yearly retreat.  This year I 
will be going to St. Joseph's Abbey in Spencer, 
Massachusetts for a week of prayer with the Trappist 
monks.  As I have the opportunity to spend some quality 
time in prayer with our Lord, I ask for your prayers and 
know that you will be in mine as well.  After my retreat, I 
will be spending the next several days on vacation.  Pray for 
me that my time off may be restful and relaxing.  I know 
that you are in good hands with our priests, deacon, 
religious and parish staff!  They are always willing to 
handle the needs of our parish at any time. 
 Again, have a blessed and holy Easter! 
       Blessings,  
        Fr. Manno 
 
Thank you for making our Easter so special 
A heartfelt thank you to everyone who made our Easter so 
special at Holy Family Church.  Our Masses could not be as 
beautiful as they are without the help of so many people.  
First and foremost, thanks to our priests, deacon, Scott 
Harris (our deacon in training), and all of our liturgical 
ministers.  They helped to make everything flow so 
smoothly and come off beautifully!  Special thanks to our 
religious sisters and parish staff for all their hard work and 
dedication!  Thanks to Ron and Steve Burns, our 
maintenance staff, for ensuring that things are set up and 
taken care of for Holy Week and Easter.  Thanks to Bev 
Griffin and our many volunteer helpers that made sure 
everything was put out and set up throughout Holy Week - 
we couldn’t do it without you.  Thank you to RAO Florist 
for the beautiful flowers and for their assistance with the set 
up of the arrangements for Holy Week and Easter.  The 
church looks spectacular! Thank you to all of our music 
ministers.  As always, the music was beautiful and helped to 
remind us of the solemnity of each celebration.  Thank you 
to everyone one at Holy Family for your ongoing goodness 
to our parish community, your presence and your faith 
reminds me how blessed I am to be part of this loving 
family of faith.  It was not my intention to leave anyone out, 
so please know of my tremendous gratitude for all you do 
for our parish!  Happy Easter - Fr. Manno 
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A Note from Father Jason on the Indulgence to be 
Received on Divine Mercy Sunday: 
 I would like to share some information from the Holy 
See about how to gain the indulgence that many seek 
on Divine Mercy Sunday, which is the Second Sunday 
after Easter.  There was some confusion last year about 
the necessary requirements for the receiving of the 
indulgence on Divine Mercy Sunday.  Many thought 
that in order to receive the grace of the indulgence they 
needed to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation the 
weekend of Divine Mercy Sunday.  This is a 
misunderstanding.  Please read the notes below taken 
from the Apostolic Penitentiary, which is an office 
attached to the Holy See, regarding the gaining of 
indulgences.  You will notice that it clearly spells out 
that in order to gain the indulgence you only need to 
receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation within 20 days 
of the particular day on which you seek the 
indulgence.  Which means that if you went to 
confession 20 days before or 20 days after, while 
fulfilling the other requirements, then you can obtain 
the indulgence.  I hope this is helpful, so that we can 
avoid the practice of going to confession to “obtain the 
grace” without actually confessing sins in the 
confessional.  Please read the notes below from the 
Vatican: 
A plenary indulgence can be gained only once a day. 
In order to obtain it, the faithful must, in addition 
to being in the state of grace: 
 
Have the interior disposition of complete 
detachment from sin, even venial sin; have 
sacramentally confessed their sins; receive the Holy 
Eucharist; pray for the intentions of the Supreme 
Pontiff. 
It is appropriate, but not necessary, that the 
sacramental Confession and especially Holy 
Communion and the prayer for the Pope's 
intentions take place on the same day that the 
indulgenced work is performed; but it is sufficient 
that these sacred rites and prayers be carried out 
within several days (about 20) before or after the 
indulgenced act. Prayer for the Pope's intentions is 
left to the choice of the faithful, but an "Our 
Father" and a "Hail Mary" are suggested. One 
sacramental Confession suffices for several plenary 
indulgences, but a separate Holy Communion and a 
separate prayer for the Holy Father's intentions are 
required for each plenary indulgence. Indulgences 
can always be applied either to oneself or to the souls 
of the deceased, but they cannot be applied to other 
persons living on earth. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
ATTENTION PARISHIONERS:  We will print the 

“Please Pray For List” on a month-to-month basis.  If 
you would like your loved one on the list, please call the 

parish office.  The name will stay on for one month.  
You must call each month to have the name put back on 

the list. 
Marie Wing, Betty Sabene, Dorothy Pirro, Sandy 
Dalton, Joe Mandolfo, Ed Campagna, Hank Smith,  
Dr. Joseph Thornton, James Spinoso, Alison 
McCauley, Cheryl Davis, Nicole Canavan,  
Christopher Piotrowski, Anthony Tangredi, John 
Graham, Mary Jo Smith, Helen Ann Lynch, Margaret 
(Peg) Halton, Sherrill Dec,  Lisa Crowley, Anita 
Baraniewicz, Steve Morton, Henry Lennox, Vera 
Welsh,  Karen Pologa, Peter Mastracco, John Krupka, 
Tina Mott, Kay Kobert, Anne Madonia, Alyssa C., 
Sally Doyle Wilson, Margaret Mandolfo,  Mea Gale 
DeCarlo, Anna, Anne Fye, Val Akula, Joan Osterhout, 
Josephine Mandolfo, Carol Judge, Julie Anderson, 
Howie Moore, Matthew Panarisi, Lou Wassell,  M. 
Morton, Chris Crandall, Steve Gaffney, Barbara Poore, 
Emily Cawthon, Steve Norton, James Kuglics, 
Kimberly K. 
NOTE:  Due to HIPPA, hospitals are not allowed to 
give names of patients to us.  If you have a loved one 
in the hospital or a nursing home who would like a 
visit from a priest or deacon, please notify the parish 
office. 

 

 
Please consider becoming a Partner for Life for as little 

as $15 per month:  http://jhfw.org/donate. 
Join our mailing list by sending an email to us: 

Josephhouse4women@gmail.com 
Like us on Facebook @ JosephsHouseSyr. 

We ask that you please pray for the success of our 
loving ministry! 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
DIVINE MERCY NOVENA - 3PM DAILY 

MONDAY, MARCH 28 
   HAVE A GREAT DAY! 
TUESDAY, MARCH 29 
   6:30 PM  Engage Bible Study - #1 & #2 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 30 
  6:30 PM  Edge Youth Group – Church Hall 
  6:30 PM Confessions - Church 
  7:00 PM  RCIA - #1 
  7:00 PM  Charismatic Prayer Group – MPR 
  8:00 PM  AA – Cafeteria 
 THURSDAY, MARCH 31 
  5:30 PM  Pray it Off – Church Hall 
  7:00 PM  PTO – Cafeteria 
  7:00 PM  Daughters in Adoration – Chapel 
  8:00 PM  Lectio 2 - #2 
FRIDAY, APRIL 1 
10:00 AM – Lectio Divina - #1 
  1:00 PM  Eucharistic League/Nocturnal Adoration –  
                 Chapel 
  6:30 PM Charismatic Healing Mass – Church 
  8:00 PM  Men’s Open Gym 
SATURDAY, APRIL 2 
 7:00 AM  Men’s Prayer Group – MPR 
 3:30 PM  Confessions – Church 
 4:00 PM  Joyful Sound Rehearsal – Choir Room 
 SUNDAY, APRIL 3 
 10:00 AM  Confirmation 1 & 2 – Cafeteria 
 10:00 AM  K – 8th Grades Faith Formation – School 
 10:30 AM  Children’s Liturgy of the Word – Hall 
  5:00 PM  Life Teen – Church Hall  
 

GIFT BEARERS 
APRIL 2 & 3 

7:30 AM – Flory 
10:30 AM – Family of John West 

12:15 PM – Rita Downing & Ceil Pullano  
Parishioners:  If you have an intention for a loved one 
coming up at a weekend Mass and would like to bring up 
the gifts, call Esther @ 487-5466 

 
PERPETUAL EUCHARISTIC 

                        ADORATION 
Christ’s great love for us was shown when He was crucified 
on the cross to pay the penalty for our sins and give us 
eternal life.  He loves us without limit and offers Himself to 
us in the Holy Sacrament of the Eucharist.  He is displayed 
in our Adoration chapel and people come to pray and 
worship Jesus throughout the day and night.  Please 
consider joining our 24/7 ministries with your own 
dedicated hour.  Call Tom Colabufo at 487-8377. 

 
Registration for School Year 2016-2017 
Holy Family School is presently accepting 
registrations for the next school year 2016-2017 for 
grades Nursery, PreK & Kindergarten through Grade 
6.  Forms are available at the school office. 

 
GREENBACK WINNERS 

Final Week  
#3595 – Mary Lundy - $100 

#2984 – Kim Calascibetta - $300 
#3313 – Jean Podkowinski - $1,000 BONUS 

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO PARTICIPATED! 
 

REMINDER 
FIRST FRIDAY ADORATION 

APRIL 1 
Please consider joining the Eucharistic League or the 
Nocturnal Adoration Society for 1 hour of adoration 
on the first Friday of each month.  Eucharistic League 
hours are from 1 to 9PM Friday – call 468-2828;  
Nocturnal Adoration hours are from 9PM Friday to 
8AM Saturday – call 638-5416.  New members are 
always needed and most welcome!  
 

HOLY	
  FAMILY	
  BASKETBALL	
  
The HF CYO Sports Program held it’s award 
night in Sunday, March 20.  The Varsity Team 
were the playoff champions and each player 

received a trophy. The JV sportsmanship award 
went to Dylan Steinman.  We have 8 seniors – 

Michael Assaf, Colin Bevard, Christian Freeman, 
Addison Gambino, Nicholas Graham, Brandon 

Henson, James Kerr and Kevin Miller leaving our 
program.  Each player received a plaque listing 
the years they participated.  We wish them the 

best in the future.  The Thomas Anderson Award 
was given to Michael Assaf.  Also the basketball 

officials of Board 38 IAABO Awarded the 
Sportsmanship Award to the Holy Family CYO 

Program. Great work guys! 
 
Men’s Open Gym Friday, April 1, 8 – 10PM  
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HOLY FAMILY OUTREACH 

 
April 2016 
6th – Coffee Hour – Church Hall 
         Topic “Nature & Numbers”  
9th & 10th – Food Collection Weekend 
10th – Food Sorting/Pot Luck Dinner – 5PM –  
           Church Hall 
16th & 17th – Blood Pressure Screening 
2th – Coffee Hour – Church Hall 
 
It’s a date!   April 10, Sunday, 5:30pm  
Food Sorting/Pot Luck Dinner.  Bring the family to 
the Church Hall on April 10th. 
 
Funeral Luncheon Ministry:  Consider volunteering 
in this important ministry.    
 
High School Students volunteering: Francis House 
Youth Auxiliary.   
Students experience the gift and joy of being a part of 
the Francis House mission.  Be a part of a much 
needed volunteer team.  Contact Beth Hoey at 
blhoey@francishouseny.org or call 475-5422 
 
Holy Family Children’s Home – consider donating 
toward sponsoring the care of a child for $10/month.  
Contact Mary Ellen Masterpole at 
memasterny@gmail.com 
 
Pantry items needed:  Canned fruit, shampoo,  
jelly, toilet paper, deodorant. 
 
CATHOLIC FAMILY RETREAT:  The Best 
Vacation you’ll ever have. Family retreats for 
parents and their children are being offered at 
a retreat center near an ocean beach in 
Duxbury, MA. www.starofthesearetreats.com 
Dates:  July 3-8    OR    July 31-Aug 5.   
Contact Deacon John & Peggy Scarfi 845-
621-7000.  
 
PRAYER CHAIN:  Please call requests to Judy Shanley 
at 488-2487.  For surgeries please contact two weeks in 
advance. 
 

NEW HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
DIRECTORY 

Names (no contact information) of all parishioners will 
be included in the directory, even if portrait not taken. 
If you do not want your name included, please contact 
Sue at 720-0599 by April 15, 2016. 
 
Do you have a Baptism, First Communion, or 
Confirmation in your family?  Come for a beautiful 
portrait to commemorate the occasion! 
 
NEW DATES NOW AVAILABLE:  April 15 & 16, May 
10 to 14, June 10 & 11 (final), 2016 
Only 203 appointments left.  Sign up for a time 
convenient for you. 
 
Please, make an appointment by calling Sue at 720-
0599 or by clicking the link at the parish website  
or as published here:  https://www.securedata-
trans14.com/ap/holyfamilychurch3/index.php?page=
10                   
 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  BEREAVEMENT 
I am the door; by Me if any man enter in, he shall be 
saved.  JOHN 10:9 

MAY HE REST IN PEACE: 
Robert Kenific 

 
HOMEBOUND 

Anyone needing a priest to visit for any of the 
sacraments please call the Pastoral Care Office at 488-
3139, ext. 23. 
 

ALIVE IN THE SPIRIT 
St. Francis Church Hall 

Saturday, April 9th  
8AM – 4PM 

Did you know that the Holy Sprit has the power to 
transform us – to bring us in to a deeper relationship with 
Christ?  Just as our Holy Mother gave her “yes” to bring 
Jesus into the world, we can give our “yes” to enter into a 
more fruitful relationship with God by means of the Holy 
Spirit.  Come join us for a daylong “Alive in the Spirit” 
seminar. 
For more information, contact Joanne Hettinger @ 726-
2121.  A continental breakfast and hot lunch will be 
provided at the seminar. 
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Life Teen welcomes all students in grades 9-12 

Sundays, Mass at 4pm, Life Night 5-7 pm, Church Hall. 
chris@holyfamilyyouth.com call 382-7883. 
 
3/17:  Happy Easter!  No Life Teen Tonight, Enjoy 
Time With Family! 
 
4/3:  Beggar – A night on Jesus and the poor! 
 
Would you like to cook a meal for Life Teen? 
Every Sunday evening our Life Teen students and core 
team have a meal together after the 4PM Mass as part 
of their Life Night.  It is an important part of their 
fellowship.  Is there something special you enjoy 
preparing?  If you would like to share your gift and 
talent of cooking, please contact Kathy Czajak at 468-
2041.  She can help with all the details and some 
ideas!  Thank you! 
 

 
God is Good All the Time, All the Time God is Good! 
All students grade 6-8 are welcome. 
Wednesday nights, 6:30-8:00pm in the church hall 
vincent.l.dangelo@gmail.com or call 488-3139.  
 
3/30:  Wild things – An EDGE Issue Night – Freedom 
can be a very confusing topic.  We will talk about what 
it truly means to be free and how to combat the 
increasing peer pressure we are all bound to face.  
 
4/6:  Sacrament/Reconciliation 
 
Edge Volunteers Needed 
Our EDGE Youth Group is always looking for 
volunteer core members.  If you are interested in this 
ministry, please call Vince D’Angelo at 488-5884. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS AND DATES  
Visit us at holyfamilyyouth.com to download  
registration/permission forms or pick one up in the Gathering 
Space, Parish Office or Faith Formation Office. 
 
3/27:  NO CLASS – HAPPY EASTER! 
3/29:  NO CLASS 
 
 
 

First Communion Students & Parents 
4/9:  First Communion Retreat, Check In – Holy 
Family school cafeteria  
           9am–12pm – Sunday students only   
           1pm – 4pm – Tuesday and Holy Family School  
            Students only     
 
CONFIRMATION 1 STUDENTS 
Confirmation 1 Students - Reminder 
3/20:  Service Hours are now past due! 
 
CONFIRMATION 2 STUDENTS  
3/20:  Confirmation Service Hours are due! 
4/20:  Confirmation Rehearsal, 7pm in Church with  
           Sponsor 
4/21:  Confirmation, 7pm – Students meet in Church  
           Hall @ 6:15pm. 
 
OUR SUMMER CONFIRAMTION 1 & 2 CLASSES 
ARE NOW FULL! 
We are sorry but we are unable to accept any more 
students because of limited space and teachers.   
 
Classes will be held July 18-22.  C1 – 8AM - 2PM & 
C2 1-5PM in the church hall.  
 
LIFE TEEN FUNDRAISER 
T-Shirt Sale – Life Teen has produced a Holy Family  
t-shirt that is perfect for guys and girls.  Whether you’re 
working out, or maybe you just want to show your 
friends that you go to the best Church around, this shirt 
is perfect for you!  If you would like to purchase one, 
please call the Faith Formation office at 488-5884.  
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HEALING MASSES 
   Fr. Amedeo Guida will be celebrating a Healing Mass 
at St. Mary of the Assumption in Minoa on Tuesday, 
March 29th, at 7PM.  
   Maria Vadia with a healing ministry form Miami, 
along with Fr. Amedeo will be at the first Friday 
Charismatic Healing Mass at 6:30PM on April 1 at Holy 
Family. 
 
Benefit for Donna Clary 
   Donna Clary, whose children attended Holy Family 
School, was diagnosed with Grade 4 Glioblastoma 
Multiforme (an incredibly aggressive form of Brain 
Cancer) last April. This past February, she was 
admitted to Iroquois Nursing Home where she needs 
24 hour a day care.  Going home is no longer an 
option. Now the family faces extreme medical bills. 
   Donna’s co-workers at Aspen Dental as well as her 
friends from Camillus and Holy Family are sponsoring 
a fund raiser Sunday, April 10th 12PM – 5PM at the 
American Legion Post 787 in Cicero, NY.  There will 
be a huge bake sale as part of the day and Holy Family 
Parishioners are being asked to bake for this event.  If 
you can help, please call Donna Alvaro 488-3139 Ext. 
14 for more information. Thanks  
 

HAPPENINGS AROUND 
HOLY FAMILY  

 
BAPTISM CLASS 

NEXT BAPTISM CLASS 
MONDAY- April 4, 2015 
FROM 7 PM to 8:15 PM 

PASTORAL CARE OFFICE:   
Sr. Caryn Haas, D.S.M.P. Please call:  488-3139, ext. 23 to 
make arrangements for the baptism of your child.    WE 
STRONGLY RECOMMEND THAT COUPLES ATTEND 
THE BAPTISMAL CLASS BEFORE THE BABY IS 
BORN. (If you have attended a baptism class within the 
past few years, you may not have to attend again.)  
Normally, baptisms are the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the 
month.  

SAVE	
  THE	
  DATE	
  
Holy	
  Family	
  Children's	
  Home	
  
3rd	
  Annual	
  Golf	
  Tournament	
  
Saturday	
  July	
  30,	
  2016—	
  

Liverpool	
  Golf	
  &	
  Country	
  Club,	
  
$85	
  person	
  	
  

For	
  more	
  information	
  contact:	
  	
  Mary	
  Ellen	
  at	
  430-­‐2712	
  
or	
  hfchcdn@gmail.com	
  
	
  

OVERDUE NEWS FROM 
THE PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

As we begin our ninth year of giving our beautiful 
prayer shawls to anyone needing the comfort and 
solace from death in the family, serious illness, 
surgery or emotional stress, I wish to THANK all the 
generous and talented ladies who have kept our 
shelves stocked.  Their devotion to the ministry has 
continued to keep the message of caring simple and 
enduring. 
We are always in need of knitted or crocheted shawls 
and donations of yarn are lovingly accepted and 
passed along to our crafters.  Items may be dropped 
off at the parish office.  Anyone interested in becoming 
involved may call Sr. Caryn at 488-3139 or Sharon 
Wells @ 487-8931.  
 
A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE: 
Millions of Christian around the world celebrate the 
Resurrection today.  It all began simply on the first 
Easter with one person telling another:  “Mary told 
Peter” and “they believed.”  Faith is passed one 
person to another; it is caught, not taught and parents 
are the most effective persons to pass faith to their 
children. 
 
 

EASTER PRAYER FROM 
THE ELIZABETH MINISTRY 

GOD OUR FATHER, 
BY RAISING CHRIST, YOUR SON, YOU 
CONQUERED THE POWER OF DEATH AND 
OPENED FOR US THE WAY TO ETERNAL LIFE. 
LET OUR CELEBRATION TODAY RAISE US UP 
AND RENEW OUR LIVES BY THE SPIRIT THAT 
IS WITHIN US. 
GRANT THIS THROUGH OUR LORD JESUS 
CHRIST, YOUR SON, WHO LIVES AND REIGNS 
WITH YOU AND THE HOLY SPIRIT, ONE GOD, 
FOREVER AND EVER. AMEN. 
 
 
WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS: 
Chris & Colleen McLaughlin 
Katelyn Jackson 
Patrick & Lori Welch  
Meghan Johnson 
Carolyn Isgar 
Erick Lutters 
Thomas Whiteside 
Robert A. Pirro 
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MUSIC MINISTRY 
CHOIR REHEARSALS 

 
Next Weekend: 
   5:00 PM  Gabrielle Giacovelli, Joyful Sound 
                   Ensemble, Trudy Butler 
   8:45 AM  Mary Kate Kwalczyk, Tony Alvaro  
 10:30 AM  Mary Kate Kwalczyk, Trinity Choir, 
                    Tony Alvaro 
 12:15 PM  Mary Kate Kwalczyk, Trudy Butler 
 

 TRINITY CHOIR 
NOTE:  No Rehearsal Wednesday, March 30 
NEXT MASS:  Sunday, April 3 @ 10:30AM 
. 

JOYFUL SOUND 
NEXT REHEARSAL:  Saturday, April 2 @ 4:15PM 

NEXT MASS:  Saturday, April 2 @ 5PM. 
 
 

H_o_s_p_i_t_a_l_i_t_y_	
  _M_i_n_i_s_t_r_y_—Join us on 
Tuesday, April 12 at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall 
(downstairs of the Church) to find out more about the 
Hospitality Ministry and how you can be a part of 
building relationships within our loving family through 
remembering, celebrating and thanking. For more 
information, please call Shelly Terzolo at 403-1019.  
 
A_R_O_U_N_D_	
  _T_H_E_	
  _D_I_O_C_E_S_E_—The 
Syracuse Diocese continues to celebrate and recognize 
the Year of Mercy. Here are some things happening 
around our Diocese.  
 
HOLY DOOR - The Cathedral of the Immaculate 
Conception in downtown Syracuse has established a 
Holy Door for the Extraordinary Year of Mercy. The 
Holy Door is open Weekdays 9am—2pm, Saturdays 
4:30—6:30 and Sundays 7—noon and 4:30—6:30. 
Contact Sister Maureen at 422-4177 for more 
information.  
 
Year of Mercy Holy Hour with Bishop 
Cunningham at the Cathedral  
July 17, 2016—Holy Hour for Youth 2:00 p.m.—
3:00 p.m.  
August 14, 2016—Holy Hour for Healthcare 
workers 2:00 p.m.—3:00 p.m.  
September 18, 2016—Holy Hour for Catholic 
Charities 2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.  
SyrDio.org is a very informative website for all events 
throughout the Diocese. Check it out. 
 

 “AS YOU ARE” 
YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 

What is “As You Are” Young Adult Ministry? 
This ministry is a great opportunity for young adults 
ages 21-35 to come As You Are, and experience faith in a 
new and exciting way.  Whether you are Catholic or not 
Catholic, into God or not into God, we invite you to 
come join us!  For each of our evenings we will meet in 
the church Gathering Space at 6:30PM and start off 
with some form of prayer.  Afterwards, we will head to a 
new area for some fellowship, and maybe a nice frosty 
beverage.  Thank you St. Pierre Giorgio Frassati for this 
idea.  The places that we will be going after prayer will 
be listed next to the date.  For more information visit 
our website at holyfamilysyr.org or contact Chris at 
chris@holyfamilyyouth.com 
 
We will meet in the Holy Family Church Gathering 
Space, 6:30 – 7:30PM every second Tuesday of the 
month for prayer followed by fellowship at the 
following locations. 
 
4/12:  Fellowship Portion at Buddy’s 
5/10:  Fellowship Portion at Tully’s 
6/14:  Fellowship Portion at Singers in Solvay 
7/14:  Fellowship Portion at Shove Park for Kickball 
  8/9:  Fellowship Portion behind Holy Family Grotto 
9/13:  Fellowship Portion at Coleman’s 
 
Holy Family College Ministry 
This message is for all you college students out there!  
We have decided to give you returning college peeps a 
new opportunity to celebrate your faith here at Holy 
Family.  Predominantly when you all return home from 
school, we will have an evening of Adoration & 
Fellowship.  We know the semester is incredibly 
stressful!  So why not decompress and spend an evening 
with Jesus & your friends. 
 
Dates:  June 7, July 12th, August 16th & December 22nd. 
Time:  6:30 – 7:30PM Adoration; 7:30 – 8PM  
reception 
 
For more information visit our website at 
holyfamilysyr.org or contact Chris at 
Chris@holyfamilyyouth.com. 
 

WEDDING BANNS 
I – Lauren Mason & Jeffrey Benjamin 
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EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
APRIL 2 & 3: 
5:00 PM:  Susan Brennan, Susan Cutri, 
                 Michael Dendis, Kathy Kendrick, 
                Carol Latini, Joseph Macro, 
                Donna Marshall, Barb Mercurio, 
                Robert Singer, Deb Troiano, John Walter 
7:30AM  John & Teresa Brusa, Linda Vishnesky 
               Karen Fruscello, Frances Kriese, 
               Doreen Plony, Robert Steves 
8:45AM  Kevin Didio, Dolores Grace, 
               Valerie James, Paul Morrell, 
                Geoff & Barb Parkes, Mary Pouliot, 
               Nancy & Ronnie Schmidt, 
               Anne Sheridan, Regina Streiff 
10:3AM James Lynch, Tom Maier, 
              M. Masterpole, Stephanie Melnyczuk, 
              Beth Polge, Rosemary Smith, 
              Joe & Christine Reilly, 
              Fran & Pam Stepien, Mary Lou Yacano 
12:15PMFrank & Rosemary Bovalino, 
               Richard Brostek, Alicia Castrello, 
               Lisa Posenauer, James Sganga, 
               Marion Wierowski 
4:00PM Jackie Allen, Michael Assaf, 
              Andrew Bowman, Lorraine Dardani, 
              Jacob Dippold, Elizabeth Garn,  
              Marie Gibbons, Joe Guadagnolo, 
              Jimmy Kernan, Meredith Strott, 
              Mary Washburn 
LECTORS – APRIL 2 & 3: 
  5:00 PM  Charles Cooney, Andrea Marshall 
  7:30 AM  John Brusa III, Paula Meseroll 
  8:45 AM  Trina Obrist, Paul Streiff 
10:30 AM  Barry Burge, John Milligan 
12:15 PM  Mary Fangio, Jodi Smolen 
  4:00 PM  Joe Ranieri Jr., Christopher Spilka 
ALTAR SERVERS - APRIL 2 & 3:  
  5:00 PM  Lauren Leite, Dan Ludington, 
                  Mark Salanger, Lily Young 
  7:30 AM  Tim & Pete Dunham, 
                  Roberto & Antonio Scutari 
 8:45 AM  Sean & Daniel Alvaro, 
                 Sophia & Simon Martone 
10:30 AM John Gaffney, Haley Mikus, 
                 Maggie Smith, Gabriel Suarez 
12:15 PM Emily Greeley, Mary Papini, 
                 Acelynn Thomas, Oswaldo Valenzuela  
 4:00 PM Wesley Apenteng, Matt Cabal, 
                 Jared & Jayden Delahunt      

 MINISTRY UPDATE -  
SPIRITUAL WORKS OF MERCY 
 
FAITH FORMATION/RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - 
Calling all parents, grandparents, godparents, and 
anyone who knows a child that could be in our Faith 
Formation Program.  We would like to encourage all of 
you to register your children for our Faith Formation 
program next year.  Last year, we lost a significant 
number of children who would attend our religious 
education classes, and we would like to have these 
children participate in the formal study of their faith.  If 
our children do not take the time to formally study their 
faith, then they may never come to know, love, and 
serve the God who gives us eternal life.  Please call 
the Faith Formation Office at (315) 488-5884. 
 
EDGE AND LIFE TEEN CORE TEAM - We are in real 
need of new adult leaders for our middle school and 
high school youth ministry programs.  Edge is our 
middle school youth ministry program that is headed 
up by Vince D’Angelo.  This program is essential to 
building Christ-centered relationships with our middle 
school parishioners in our parish.  Life Teen is our 
high school youth ministry program that fosters an 
environment of faith for our high school parishioners 
that both challenges and encourages our teens to 
grow closer to Christ.  These programs are not 
possible without the help of dedicated and capable 
adult leaders.  Please contact Chris Spilka if you are 
interested at (315) 488-5884. 
 
MARRIAGE PREPARATION PROGRAM - Our parish 
actually provides its own marriage preparation for 
couples preparing to receive the sacrament of 
matrimony.  Those who are approaching the 
sacrament of marriage are assigned to “sponsor 
couples” in our parish who meet with them for six 
sessions to complete the time for preparation.  These 
sponsor couples are essential to the health of our 
program.  If you and your spouse are interested in 
taking on this invaluable role in people’s preparation 
for marriage, please call the parish office for more 
information.   
 
ATTENTION PARISHIONERS REGARDING 
CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS: 
If you wish to have a statement sent to your home, fill 
out the form below and put it in the collection basket. 
 
NAME:-_____________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:__________________________________ 


